Notice of Privacy Practices

Our office is dedicated to provide confidential services that protect your privacy and healthcare information.  This notice will remain in effect until it is replaced or amended by changes in the law.

We gather personal information and health information in several ways:

· Information we receive from the patient

· Information we receive from other healthcare providers

The information is used for treatment, payment and healthcare operations.  You should be aware that during the course of our relationship with you, we will likely use and disclose health information about you for the treatment, payment, and healthcare operations.

You may specifically authorize us to use protected health information for any purpose or to disclose our health information by submitting the authorization in writing.  Such disclosures will be made to any personal representation you choose to have your protected health information.

Marketing

This office will not use your health information for marketing communications without your written authorization.  This office may send birthday cards, newsletters and appointment reminders by phone calls, post cards, or letter.

Disclosure

This office may use or disclose your protected health information when required by law.

Patient Rights

· Upon written request you have the right to access, review or receive copies of your healthcare records.

· Upon written request you have the right to receive a list of items this office disclosed about your healthcare information.

· You have the right to request that this office place additional restrictions on disclosure of your protected health information.

· You have the right to request that we amend your protected health information; the request must be in writing.

· You have a right to receive all notices in writing.

If you have questions or complaints please feel free to contact this office at:

Chief Contact and Privacy officer:  Heather Shoup, L.Ac.

Phone: (610) 393-7589

Address:  2299 Brodhead Rd., Suite O, Bethlehem PA 18020
Send a written complaint to US Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS), 200 Independence Ave., S.W. room 509 F HHH Building

Acknowledgement of Receipt of Notice of Privacy Policies

I,                                                                                        , have read, reviewed, and 

Understand and agree to the statement of the Privacy Policy for healthcare services in this office.

                                                                                                                                                                        

This office  has attempted to give each patient with a statement of privacy policies.

                                                                                                                                                            

Patient’s Signature





Date

